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December 2014
TO:

Ranch Cabin Owners

FROM:

Terry Glenn, President

RE:

Ranch Cabin Window Replacement

In recent years, several Owners have inquired about replacement of existing built-in-place craftsmen style windows with modular factory-built window units.  The Board had not approved a project involving modular windows because they have an appearance which deviates notably from the existing craftsmen style.

Under Gerry’s leadership, the Board was encouraged to proactively develop guidelines it would use in the design review of window replacement projects.  Such guidelines would include identifying a modest priced specific modular window which was acceptably close in appearance to the existing craftsmen windows.

For those unaware, Ranch Cabins were originally built with window frames and casements that were built in place and contained single pane glass.  In the mid-1980s, about half the unit owners took advantage of a group project to replace the single pane glass with a double pane insert.  Such an upgrade can still be done and the double pane inserts now can incorporate the latest technology.  Coupled with caulking the existing framework, this remains the most economical upgrade.

Tip in place modular windows are used almost exclusively in today’s construction.  The factory built frames offer enhanced energy efficiency and in wetter climates, greater durability.  Although quicker to install on a job site, most are more costly than a built in place craftsmen frame.
At the October 2014 Annual Meeting, the Owners approved as a guideline the Milgard Essence Series modular window as a suitable alternative to the craftsmen windows.  The size of framework and other attributes of this model were the most similar to the craftsmen windows, although these windows are still sufficiently different that all windows on the same side of the house must be the same to avoid being unattractive.

The sliding doors on Ranch Cabins are presently a bronze aluminum modular unit.  Virtually identical replacements are available on the market.  As a guideline, the Milgard Essence Series sliding door was identified as a suitable upgrade.  Again, to maintain consistent appearance, all sliders must be upgraded at the same time.
Although these design review guidelines are now in place, each individual project must still be submitted to the Board for approval prior to commencing work.
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